
REFERENCE NUMBER ORGANISATION COMMENTS OFFICER RESPONSE 
ST16 HS2 Pupil Referral Centre       

REF201 Severn Trent 

As the site is a proposed redevelopment site it is important that the drainage and sewerage systems 
are designed in accordance with current industry best practice, looking to identify separate systems 
for surface water and foul water, so that the drainage Hierarchy and SuDS, can be used to provide a 
sustainable development and improve resilience to flooding and climate change. New developments 
should also be designed with water efficiency in mind. Development should also consider the need 
to incorporate Water efficiency and Water re-use within the development to ensure that it is 
delivered in a sustainable way. Severn Trent would therefore recommend that Policy 16 incorporates 
specific statements to require the development to consider design principles outline above, some 
example wording that we feel would assist with this is provided under the Bassetlaw Garden village 
comments above. The Former Pupil Referral Centre site is located within a within Source Protection 
Zone (SPZ), please refer to Protection of Groundwater sources section of our response. 

Thank you for your comment. Appropriate 
changes have been made to the relevant parts of 
the Plan. 

REF222 Notts CC 
Figure 15 - should the access and frontage car park be included in the site area? There does not 
appear to be access from the public highway without it. 

Agreed. Site area will need amending to reflect 
this. 

REF116 Network Rail 

Although there are no direct planned allocations adjacent or close to railway lines at Worksop, as is 
the case in Retford we presume a strategic look at road vehicle traffic patterns has been or will be 
undertaken and the effects of increased traffic over Worksop station LC will be considered as part of 
that strategic exercise.  Noted. Thank you for comment. 

REF023 

Water 
Management 
Consortium 'This site is outside of the Board’s district''. Noted. Thank you for comment. 

 


